
 
 
 
 

 

 

AAHGS Metro Atlanta 

Member Meeting Minutes – December 11, 2021 
 

General Monthly Meeting  10:00–11:30 
AM 

Monthly meeting called to order Tammy Ozier, 
President 

10:00 – 10:02 

Meeting Agenda Tammy Ozier, 
President 

10:02 – 10:03 

Business Meeting Tammy Ozier, 
President 

10:03-10:15  

Presentations and Announcements Chapter Members 10:15-11:50 

Meeting Adjourned Tammy Ozier, 
President 

11:50 

Number in Attendance 26  

 

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 

• Tammy Ozier opened the meeting at 10:00 am and welcomed members and visitors. 

• Tammy introduced the program agenda for today’s meeting. 

 

Business Meeting 

Tammy Ozier presented the following: 

• Announced that the AAHGS Atlanta Chapter currently has 97 members, including one business 

membership. 

• Encouraged members to pay their dues for 2022. 

• Invited members to view the new Chapter website and to provide feedback to the Chapter 

email address. 

• Stated that the November meeting minutes are posted on the Chapter’s website and available 

for review. Asked if there were any revisions and/or corrections. With none stated, the 

minutes were approved by the membership. 

• Stated that the Treasurer’s report was posted on the Chapter’s website and available for 

review. 

• Reminded members that the Monthly Meeting and Treasurer’s Reports are posted on the 

Members Only section on the AAHGS Atlanta website. 

• Reviewed the Special Interest Groups’ calendar and encouraged members to join. 

• Appealed to the membership for project ideas. 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

• Announced that the next Chapter meeting will be January 22, 2022. The program is to be 

determined and the newly elected officers will be introduced. 

• Announced that the slate of Officers presented to the AAHGS Atlanta Chapter membership 

was approved. The Officers elected for the term 2022 to 2024 are: 

 
Tammy Ozier - President 
Nefertiti Hawthorne - VP of Education 
Clevlyn Anderson - Corresponding Secretary 
Dawnya Lindsey - Treasurer 
 
Open Positions 
Recording Secretary 
Parliamentarian 
 
Tammy acknowledged and thanked the outgoing Officers for their service during the past two 
years: 
 
Jan Bryant – VP of Education 
Rhonda Barrow – Corresponding Secretary 
Maureen Hill - Treasurer  

 

MEETING PRESENTATION 

• The format for this meeting involved members sharing funny stories, an unusual experience, a 

memorable find or an accomplishment relating to the member’s family research.  

• Members also provided advice to others as needed. 

• Announcements were also presented by the membership. 

 

Tammy adjourned the Members Meeting at 11:50 pm. 

 

Minutes submitted by: Clevlyn Anderson, Recording Secretary 


